## Greenville Town Board

## GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

October 8, 1981 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was called to order by President Jack Sprigler, with one other board member present and one absent. Others in attendance were Mrs. Givens and Mr. Smith from Pekin Road and the Roehm family, and other interested persons.

Mr. Spears made the motion to pay the balance owed the Bartron Painting Co. and an additional \$800, (details attached) the notion was seconded by Mr. Sprigler. The balance owed was \$4197.80.

The people from Pekin Road are pleased with the work that has been started and Mr. Schnide gave permission to come on their ground if needed, but there is already an easement.

The Roehm family reported no pressure and the need to re-direct the overflow from the Water Tank way from their property.

Motion was made to have Bob Isgrigg see what needs to be done to correct the overflow, the motion was seconded by Mr. Spears, and made by Mr. Sprigler.

The board approved returning the Pape to Fra Smith with corrections.

The Durango Computer Resource Copp. presented information about their computer. No action taken because will members were not present.

No other business brought before the Board Mr. Sprigler asked for adjournment, seconded by Mr. Spears.

Grace Martin

Xacloby The

President of the Board

10-8- 81

Greenville, Water Dept.

To Whom it may concern. Dieas Siron in removing was in Halone tank I sustained a severe loss. Between extre sand, compreson rent, labor time, traveling, expense, etc. I wish to request and additional \$800,00, if possibly to the Dept. The Usand alone sizable amount,

> Your struly Robert Bartion

Bastion Painting

OKel 10-8-81

Moans Congress

P. O. BOX 188

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

812-923-5649

Oct. 5, 1981

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Roehm:

The governing Board of the Greenville Water Utility, has been apprised of a complaint which you have made concerning the discharge of water from the tower located in the vacinity of your real estate. The Board would appreciate the opportunity to discuss with you the nature of this problem, the actions which the Board has taken to eliminate further recurrences, and such other action as may be necessary in this regard.

The next meeting of the Board will be held at the Town Hall, Greenville, Indiana, on the 8 day of October, 1981 at 8:00 P.M. It would be requested that you attend this meeting so that the Board may effect a final and equitable resolution of this matter.

Very truly yours,

Jack Sprigler

President, Town Board

JS:jg

## HANCOCK & HANCOCK

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 413 WEST FIRST STREET NEW ALBANY, INDIANA 47150 (812) 944-1234

September 24, 1981

Greenville Water Company Greenville, Indiana 47124 Attention: Gary Getrost

Dear Sir:

I represent Mr. & Mrs. Roehm upon whose property you are running your overflow water. This overflow is creating a continuous damage to their property. They have authorized me to bring suit and gain an injunction against you and cause this damage to their property to desist.

If you have anything to say about a settlement for the damage done to these people's property, please contact me, otherwise a suit will be filed.

Sincerely,

A. Eugene Hancock

Attorney At Law

AEH/jds